
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE PLAN COMMISSION OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON, WHICH WAS HELD 

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 12, 2018 AT

THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL LOCATED AT

111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD IN SAID VILLAGE

1.
Call to Order, Roll Call

At 7:34 p.m. Chairman Gery Herrmann called the meeting to order and Elia Torres called the roll:

Present in Person:
Chairman Gery Herrmann, John Schnure, Kenneth Such, Gregory Rogus, Maria Peterson, Martin Pais

Absent: 

Vice Chairman, Janis Menges

Also Present:

Trustee Liaison, Janice Sauer




Susan Allman, Village Forester




Ken Mandell





Elia Torres, Deputy Village Clerk

2.
Approval of Minutes from the January 8, 2018 Plan Commission meeting

The Minutes of the January 8, 2018 Plan (“PC”) meeting were made available to the commission members.

Mr. Rogus indicated that there was a statement on page three of the minutes, where he is quoted saying that “the document was too meticulous”. He stated that that correct word he used was “voluminous”. It was noted that the minutes would be amended to replace the word “meticulous” with “voluminous”. 

Motion: Maria Peterson moved to approve the Minutes of the January 8, 2018 PC meeting as amended; seconded by Gregory Rogus
Discussion:  There was some discussion.

Vote by Roll Call:  

Ayes:
Chairman Gery Herrmann, John Schnure, Kenneth Such, Gregory Rogus, Maria Peterson, Martin Pais
Nays:

None



Absent:
Vice Chair Janis Menges


Abstain:
None

Chairman Herrmann declared the Minutes of the January 8, 2018 PC meeting approved and put on file. 

3.
Public Comment

There was no public comment. 
4.         Continue Discussion regarding traffic calming control 

Chairman Herrmann mentioned that he and Mr. Pais met with the Village Engineer, Albert Stefan, and the Village Administrator, Kathy Nelander to discuss how to potentially incorporate a document such as the Mount Prospect Calming Control Program into the Village. Trustee Sauer commented that the Village Board is seeking a policy regarding traffic calming. She stated that the Village Board discussed utilizing the Mount Prospect Program as a reference guide in developing its own policy for traffic calming. Mr. Pais stated that during the meeting with Ms. Nelander and Mr. Stefan there was discussion regarding how to alleviate resident complaints regarding traffic control, and what type of solutions should be considered. 

Mr. Such asked Mr. Pais if he had an opportunity to meet with residents who were concerned with traffic control. Mr. Pais stated that he contacted residents on Clover Hill Lane, Indian Trail Road, and Signal Hill Road to request their feedback regarding their opinion of the traffic issues on certain streets, and what solutions they would be willing to accept. He indicated that in past discussions with residents there was significant disagreement with the solutions that were offered by the Village. He stated that there is in issue with the process in deciding what the appropriate solution is for traffic calming. Mr. Pais indicated that the main issue was finding a solution for controlling motorist’s speed on certain roads. Chairman Herrmann indicated that the PC was asked to develop a potential process for traffic calming not to find solutions. Chairman Herrmann took a straw poll regarding whether or not the PC should pursue creating a process for traffic calming. It was noted that the majority of the PC did not wish to develop a process. After some discussion, Mr. Pais volunteered to meet with residents to ask for suggestions in order to develop a brief process, and come back to the next meeting to discuss with the PC. 
Chairman Herrmann asked if there were any more comments on the process. Mr. Schnure commented that Signal Hill Road should be leveled. Ms. Peterson suggested removing the triangle of grass at the intersection of Signal Hill Road and Honey Lake Road. Trustee Sauer noted the suggestions. 
5.
Continue Discussion regarding Village owned undeveloped roads 

Chairman Herrmann provided the PC with a map depicting 483 East Oxford Road. He stated that at the last meeting there was discussions regarding Village owned unimproved roads. He indicated that he would like the PC to come up with a plan to make it easier for residents to acquire these unimproved roads if desired. He stated that Mr. and Mrs. Nick Ludlow are seeking to acquire a portion of unimproved Village roads in the Canterbury Hill subdivision. Chairman Herrmann indicated that the Village is currently in negotiations with Mr. and Mrs. Ludlow to acquire the properties. He stated that he has spoken to some homeowners whose properties are adjacent to the Village owned unimproved roads. He indicated that some homeowners were not aware of the unimproved roads, and others expressed interest in acquiring them. He suggested that the Village contact the homeowners whose properties are adjacent to the unimproved roads, and inform them of their existence. He indicated that the Village can possibly ask homeowners if they have any interest in acquiring the unimproved roads, and inform them of any constraints. 
Chairman Herrmann noted that the Comprehensive Plan discusses exploring options for walking trails on the vacated road easement on Oxford Road, and the undeveloped portion of Eton Park. Mr. Pais questioned that if a resident acquires an undeveloped road will the parcels the resident owns have separate pin numbers. Ms. Peterson indicated that if interested residents can apply to the county to merge the parcels. 
Mr. Mandell commented that in the past he attempted to acquire 0 Honey Lane, the property that Mr. and Mrs. Ludlow now own. He indicated that he has maintained a large portion of a Village unimproved road adjacent to his property. Mr. Mandell inquired about what the regulations are for acquiring Village owned unimproved roads. Chairman Herrmann stated that he could not adequately address his question, given that he is not the appropriate individual who processes such requests. Ms. Allman stated that a public hearing is required prior to acquiring Village owned unimproved road, and a variance may be required to add a garage. Mr. Mandell stated that he was unaware that he could request to purchase the unimproved road from the Village. 
Chairman Herrmann stated that Mr. Mandell requested permission from the Village to clear the Village unimproved road adjacent to his property at his expense. Mr. Mandell indicated that he contracted ENCAP to clear the unimproved road for approximately $6,000.00. Mr. Mandell asked that if a resident requests to acquire a property are they obligated to inform the Village of their plans for the property. Mr. Pais stated that residents are not required to inform the Village of their plans, but must obey Village Ordinances. 
Ms. Allman addressed the PC and stated that she is the Village Forester, as well as the neighbor of Chairman Herrmann. She noted that the Village has not maintained many of the undeveloped Village owned roads. She commented that she does not monitor the unimproved Village owned roads for dead trees. Chairman Herrmann expressed his concern with the lack of maintenance on these unimproved roads. 
Mr. Mandell inquired about what the PC plans to recommend to the Village Board. 

Chairman Herrmann stated that he would like to recommend creating a policy that encourages residents to acquire the unimproved roads that are adjacent to their properties. 
Ms. Peterson suggested researching which unimproved roads can potentially be used by the Village. Chairman Herrmann indicated that he would like residents to be informed of the roads prior to making a decision for their potential use. 
Chairman Herrmann stated that he would also like the PC to discuss vacant properties that are not owned by the Village. He indicated that the Village may have an opportunity to purchase the properties in order to eliminate some unimproved roads, and make the properties contiguous. 
6.
Old Business/New Business

There was no old or new business.

7.
Adjournment

Motion: Maria Peterson moved the Meeting be adjourned; seconded by Kenneth Such.
Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion: The voice vote was unanimous in favor.

At 8:35 p.m. Chairman Gery Herrmann declared the meeting adjourned. 

These Minutes were approved at the PC meeting held March 12, 2018.
ATTEST:  ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​___________________________

Elia Torres
Deputy Village Clerk

Village of North Barrington
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